
TOWN OF BENNINGTON 

CEMETERY TRUSTEES 

Minutes of the Meeting- December 12, 2023 

Minutes accepted on February 13, 2024 

 

 

 

Present Robert Christian, Chairman 

  Karen Belcher 

  Kelly St Pierre 

 

Guest  Priscilla St Pierre 

 

 

 

Chairman Christian called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. 

 

The minutes of the October 10, 2023 meeting were reviewed and accepted as written.  

 

It was noted that loam for the cemeteries will not need to come out of the cemetery budget. 

The loam will come from the Transfer Station and be stored there as well. As it is so late in the 

year, the grass seed will be purchased in the spring. Karen reported that the line item for tree 

maintenance may not be encumbered for next year unless there is a quote for the work. No 

quotes have been received at this time. 

 

January 22, 2024 is the Budget Hearing. All Cemetery Trustees were asked to attend the 

Hearing and there will be no regular January Cemetery Trustees meeting. The Town 

Deliberative Session will be held on February 5, 2024. 

 

There was one burial in Evergreen Cemetery noted.  

 

The Trustees received the billing from Mr. Chicoine for cemetery maintenance. It was noted 

that Mr. Chicoine removed 6 stumps and gifted the work to the Town. It was noted that Mr. 

Chicoine has done a fantastic job in the cemeteries and the Trustees are very proud of the 

appearance of the Town Cemeteries.  

 

A reminder was given that the Town Report is due soon and there will be no regular Cemetery 

Trustees meeting in January. 



 

As there was no other business at hand, the meeting was adjourned at 6:51 p.m. 

 

Respectfully Submitted by 

 

Debra Belcher  

Cemetery Trustee Recording Secretary 


